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Summary: This letter is exactly the same as presented to council at the June 19th workshop.  It is 

being presented to the council again to clarify a statement that I made to the item in bold below. 

A question was asked by Alderwoman Oberlin as to the cost sharing of repair costs to the existing 

signals. The response provided was incorrect and is now being clarified.  All cost associated with 

the repair of these traffic signals are to be paid by the city of Crest Hill. The county has no cost 

responsibilities to these signals.  

This is due to the fact that back in 2003 the city requested and was allowed at their own expense 

the installation of these signals. These signals did not meet any federal requirements for traffic 

signals at this location but, at that time, the city was looking to attract a development in the area 

to the east of Weber. The county agreed to install these signals if the city agreed to pay for all 

maintenance, energy and repair costs. Therefore, the section of the letter below is correctly 

written. 

The existing IGA between the City and the County is to expire this August 21, 2023 for the existing 

signals at Weber and Ryan Drive. 

Attached is a new agreement that has all of the same terms and conditions as the previous IGA.  

Agreement highlights are as follows: 

 Weber Road under the jurisdiction of Will County  

 Ryan Drive under the jurisdiction of  Crest Hill 

 Routine maintenance shall be the responsibility of Will County. 

  A portion of said routine maintenance costs will be paid by the City of Crest Hill. The City will 

be invoiced at a rate of $150.00 per month billed on a semiannal basis.  



 

 Future maintenance costs shall be invoiced at the same unit price as paid by the County pursuant 

to the then effective traffic signal maintenance contract(s). Should the unit price as paid by the 

COUNTY for COUNTY traffic signal maintenance contracts increase, the COUNTY shall 

provide (30) days written notice of the increase to the CREST HILL. 

 The County will be responsible for repairs due to motor vehicles, weather or any other 

“Act of God”  and shall invoice the CREST HILL for all said costs of repair, less any 

reimbursement received by the COUNTY from insurance or otherwise, which the 

COUNTY agrees to use reasonable efforts to pursue. 

 

 CREST HILL shall be responsible for the energy costs required by the IMPROVEMENTS, 

for which the COUNTY shall invoice CREST HILL on a semiannual basis. Energy costs 

invoiced to CREST HILL shall be the same unit price as paid by the COUNTY under the 

COUNTY energy cost contract in effect at that time. Should the unit price as paid by the 

COUNTY under the COUNTY energy cost contracts increase, the COUNTY shall provide 

thirty (30) days’ written notice of the increase to CREST HILL. 

 

Recommended Council Action: Approve a resolution to approve an intergovernmental agreement for 

the maintenance and energy of traffic signals at the intersection of Weber road (CH88) and Ryan Drive in 

the County of Will. 

Financial Impact: 

 Funding Source: General Fund (01-03-5351) 

 Budgeted Amount $150,000.00 

 Cost: $1800 plus Energy Costs 

Attachments:  

Resolution App. IGA with County for Weber-Ryan (5-26-2023) 

2003-IGA Weber Road and Ryan IGA Traffic Signals Will County Dated 5-26-2023 

 

 


